PENNSYLVANIA
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265








     Public Meeting held March 3, 2005
Commissioners Present:


Wendell F. Holland, Chairman


Robert K. Bloom, Vice Chairman


Kim Pizzingrilli
Request for Approval of Appointment of


Docket No. M-00031715F0002
Charlotte Arnold, Randy Haines, Albert
Koenig and Richard Webster to the 

Sustainable Development Fund’s

Board of Directors

ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:


Before the Commission is a letter petition of the Sustainable Development Fund (“SDF”), filed on January 31, 2005, for approval of four individuals to its Board of Directors.  This approval is required under the terms of the PECO Energy Company restructuring settlement.  Application of for Approval of its Restructuring Plan under Section 2806 of the Public Utility Code, et al, Docket No. R-00973954 (Order entered May 14, 1998).   Commission approval of proposed directors is also required by the SDF’s governing bylaws. PECO Energy Sustainable Development Fund Bylaws, Docket R-00973953 (Order entered December 17, 1999).


The SDF unanimously voted at its meeting of December 16, 2004 to accept the nominations of four candidates to its Board of Directors.  Three of the candidates, Charlotte Arnold, Randy Haines, and Albert Koenig are current board members who have been nominated for a second term.  Their first term expired on December 31, 2004. Richard Webster has been nominated to fill the seat held by John McCawley, whose term expired on December 31, 2004.  Candidates were selected according to various criteria, including their interest in renewable energy matters and their expertise in the technologies, financial tools and public policy issues relating to renewable energy.

Ms. Arnold, a Vice President of Meridian Venture Funds, has a Masters of Business Administration and is also a Certified Public Accountant.  She was formerly employed as the Director of Ben Franklin Technology Partners, a company that makes investments in early-stage technology companies.  Randy Haines, who has a degree in industrial engineering, is the Energy Manager for the Jefferson Health System, an alliance of hospitals employing 20,000 people in the Philadelphia area.  Mr. Koenig, who holds a doctorate in physics, is the Director of University-Corporate Programs at the Ben Franklin Technology Partners, which promotes access to universities and federal labs for Pennsylvania companies.  Mr. Webster, who holds a Masters in Business Administration, has worked at PECO Energy Company since 1984, and is presently the Manager of Regulatory and External Strategy.  Based on a review of all relevant information, we find that these nominees are well-qualified to serve on the SDF’s Board of Directors and are thereby approved; THEREFORE, 
IT IS ORDERED:

1.  
That the nominations of Charlotte Arnold, Randy Haines, Albert Koenig and 
Richard Webster to the Board of Directors of the Sustainable Development Fund 
are approved.
2.  
That a copy of this Order be served on the PECO Energy Company Sustainable Development Fund.

BY THE COMMISSION,

                                                         James J. McNulty,

                                                         Secretary

(SEAL)
ORDER ADOPTED:  March 3, 2005
ORDER ENTERED:  March 7, 2005
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